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FIRST 5 SACRAMENTO COMMISSION

HSCC Update
April 2020
HIGHLIGHTS OF LAST COMMISSION MEETING – Feb 18 & March 2, 2020 
· Approve 2021 Strategic Planning Elements
· Presentation: Evaluation of Efforts to Reduce African American Child Deaths 
· Presentation: 2020 Census and 0-5 Hard to Count Population
· Approve Census Outreach Funding
HIGHLIGHTS OF UPCOMING MEETING – May 4, 2020
· Approve Community Connections Grants
· Approve 2021 Strategic Plan
· Approve Revenue Contract with DHA for CalWORKs Home Visiting Services
· Approve Recommended Budget for FY 20/21 and 10-Year Financial Plan
· Public Hearing on First 5 CA Annual Report for FY 18/19
· Presentation: FY18/19 Annual Evaluation Report
STATE AND LOCAL UPDATES

COVID-19 Response

First 5 Sacramento is in the midst of responding to the unprecedented public health crisis created by the COVID-19 virus. There are a number of critical actions we have and are taking in response to this unprecedented crisis.
· Employees: 

Our staff continue to work primarily from home, with visits to the office occasionally to ensure essential functions are completed. The First 5 team has been exceptionally responsive and hard-working during this difficult time.
· Partners and contractors: 

Discussion with our partners and contractors has, to date, been only through, phone, email and zoom. As you can imagine, the Governor’s directives have impacted their staffing, operations and service delivery. Our fiscal operations have continued uninterrupted, and timely payments to contractors are being made. Our funded partners are working diligently to provide services safely to families, but operations are challenging. Not all essential staff at all agencies have the same technological abilities. We released a survey to partners to gauge their challenges and the possible assistance we might be able to provide. We have relaxed reporting mandates and will not require a Quarter 3 Report.  Rather, we will ask contractors to provide a six-month report at the end of the fiscal year.

· Community Response: 

Working with Governor Newsom’s office, First 5 Association, First 5 CA, and Child Action, a State-Wide Material Needs Survey was conducted on March 27.  First 5 reached out to all funded partners and others in the community to get information on their immediate need to remain open to directly serve essential workers and their families.  The survey included non-profits, school districts and childcare providers.  It was a work of great collaboration and even greater effort and all 58 counties submitted their material needs surveys within a 48-hour period – a strong indication of dire needs across communities. Sacramento needs for supplies such as hand sanitizer, disinfectant, diapers, wipes, gloves, masks, baby formula/food, bleach and soap are on their way to the State OES.

Census 2020

First 5 launched our Census 2020 digital outreach ads to reach our 0-5 hard-to-count population. The campaign includes web ads and a 30-second preroll video. The video ties-in Covid19 to Census because now, more than ever, it is critical that programs receive funding. A preroll ad runs on the internet (the ads you want to skip), but ours is un-skipable. Please share on your social media outlets. It is our main census outreach option during shelter-at-home.
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Shape their future by completing
the 2020 Census today. Include any
child that lives with you:
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First 5 Partnership with CA’s Surgeon General

California’s Surgeon General, Dr. Nadine Burke Harris, is partnering with First 5 California to help promote its Talk. Read. Sing. Campaign. A new television and radio campaign just launched. Dr. Burke Harris has made the health and welfare of children a priority of her work, especially by focusing attention and resources on Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs). Last year she reached out to First 5s and starting the kicked-off of a statewide listening tour about ACEs in Sacramento with First 5 partners. We are thrilled to see this partnership with First 5 continue to grow, and that our messages for young children are a resource for the Surgeon General.

2021 Strategic Planning

On February 18, the Commission approved the 2021-202 Strategic Plan Elements, which includes an updated Mission, Vision, Strategic Funding Principles, $46 M Spending Plan, Strategic Hierarchy and Result Area Allocations. This Strategic Plan will have an overall budget reduction of 25% ($20 million annual operating budget down to $15 million).  With the Elements approved, staff will bring a draft Strategic Plan to the Board of Supervisors on April 7 for review and comments before it returns to the Commission for final approval on May4.
Dia de Los Ninos Celebration

This celebration, which was scheduled for April 21 from 11 a.m. - 1p.m. on the north lawn of the state capitol to celebrate the day of the child/the day of books, has been cancelled. First 5 staff will still conduct Advocacy Day visits to meet our legislators, but we will do it virtually, instead of going to the capitol. 
